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Dear Friends
Together, we are beginning an exciting new chapter  
in the history of St. Mary Medical Center.   We are  
embarking on the first phase of a campus transformation 
that is a key component of our strategic initiative,  
“Hello Humankindness,” which is Dignity Health’s  
effort to bring more humanity into health care.  

Our building plans are the most positive and tangible declaration of our  
mission: to deliver compassionate, high-quality, affordable healthcare, and  
provide direct service to the poor and underserved and advocate on their behalf.

Beginning this year and for several years to come, a major investment across 
the campus will be dedicated to refreshing our hospital facilities and improving 
patient care.  We’re also making important technological acquisitions including 
a new Cardiac Cath Lab, Magnetic Resonance Imaging, and an Electronic 
Patient Record system.

Most important, St. Mary is focused on people.  All of our enhancements will 
provide our caregivers with improved tools to deliver an even more exceptional 
patient care experience.

Such excellence will only be possible thanks to a significant investment from 
Dignity Health and the generous charitable support from philanthropic leaders 
in the community.

We are truly thankful to all our generous donors – some profiled in these pages – 
who support the ongoing programs and services at St. Mary Medical Center.  
If you have not yet joined us as a partner in our healing mission, we hope the 
stories of other contributors and the impact of their giving will inspire you to 
get involved.

However you choose to support St. Mary, your charitable gift will make an  
important difference, helping to ensure that your Hospital remains here for 
you, your family and for our community – now and for generations to come.

Joel Yuhas (center)
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Humankindness: 
Care from the Patient Perspective

As one critical component of that initiative, people in every St. Mary 
department – from housekeeping to administration, from physicians 
to billing clerks to volunteers – are being trained and encouraged to 
continually evaluate their effectiveness with patients. And they are working 
to help each other see the world from their patients’ point of view.

Healthcare workers devote their lives to caring for patients because 
they know what scientists and researchers have long ago proven to be 
true:  medicine has the ability to cure.  But it is our shared humanity, 
expressed in our Dignity Health values, that holds the power to heal. 

Dignity Health to Invest $9.6M  
in Patient-Centered Experience
As a key component of the St. Mary Medical Center 
Humankindness initiative, beginning in 2015, and 
continuing into the future, Dignity Health has  
allocated a total of $9.6 million for a wide range  
of campus improvements.

Those improvements will be dedicated to ensuring 
a warm, patient-centered experience and a full range 
of campus renovations focused on the touch points 
where people access services at St. Mary.  Dignity 
Health plans to refresh the appearance and  
performance of many of the hospital’s patient 
service areas, including patient rooms, bathrooms, 
nursing stations, waiting areas and physician 
lounges. These coordinated renovation and  
remodeling projects will enhance the patient/visitor 
experience from the parking lot to the bedside.

The Image of Health
Imaging technology is as basic to the modern medical 
toolkit as the stethoscope. Rapid computer processing, 
coupled with detection methods utilizing X-rays 
or powerful electromagnets, allows physicians to 
make timely and accurate diagnoses, often without the need  
for invasive surgery.

St. Mary will soon be installing powerful, new magnetic resonance 
imaging (MRI) technology. This state-of-the-art General Electric 
Optima 450w Gem Suite platform can be used to diagnose problems 
anywhere in the body, and is particularly adept at breast and cardiac 
imaging. 

The entire platform has been designed with patient comfort and 
image quality in mind. The surface where the patient lies is broader 
than in many conventional scanners. The unit can be entered feet first 
for most procedures and the latest noise-reduction technologies have 
been incorporated. The flexible ”Geometry Embracing Method (GEM)” 
coils follow the contours of the patient’s body, allowing radiographers 
to position even uneasy patients to more quickly and comfortably 
obtain the highest possible quality images. 

Logging In to a New Era
Simply clicking the keyboard of their computers, smart phones or tablets 
will soon connect St. Mary Medical Center patients to new levels of 
convenience...and quality of care.

Thanks to an investment of nearly $15 million in our electronic health 
record (EHR) system, St. Mary patients will soon be able to view or  
update information about doctor visits, medications, and other aspects  
of their care 24 hours-a-day, from anywhere they happen to be. 

Through their own secure, digital portal, 
patients will be able to schedule or change 
appointments, quickly receive information 
about lab tests and even communicate 
directly with physicians and nurses.

Our new EHR also provides physicians 
and other authorized members of the care team up-to-the-minute 
access to their patients’ complete health histories.  That helps them 
assess and diagnose medical conditions, share critical information and 
focus multiple professional perspectives on the situation of each patient, 
improving continuity of care. 

The electronic health record will also automatically alert clinicians to 
potential allergic reactions or drug interaction problems and conserve 
precious time during emergency situations.

St. Mary Medical Center is undertaking a comprehensive “Hello Humankindness” 
initiative for one reason only: to help patients heal.
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Focus on the Healing Mission 
Sister Gerard Earls’ true passion

“Since I returned to St. Mary in 1999, the healthcare industry and our organization have been necessarily 
evolving,” explains Sr. Gerard Earls, St. Mary Medical Center’s Vice President of Mission Integration, 
“but the diverse and wonderful community we serve remains very similar and very exciting.  Vulnerable 
people of many cultures, languages and economic levels turn to us for care every single day.”

Originally from Ireland, Sister Gerard worked for the American Diabetes Association and the American 
Cancer Society earlier in her career and served as a clinical nurse for 20 years.  “Oncology nursing 
was my particular love,” Sr. Gerard says, “but I find hospital administration with a focus on community 
service to be particularly rewarding and important these days.” 

Sr. Gerard’s Mission Integration responsibilities at St. Mary include the administration of a wide variety 
of non-clinical, healing departments, including Spiritual Care, Palliative Care, Ethics and Community 
Outreach.  “We are asked to meet many widely varied administrative and personal needs of our 
patients, our employees and our community.  That means our days are never dull,” she points out.

For more than 90 years, St. Mary Medical Center has met the pressing 
needs of underserved communities in greater Long Beach. 
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Outreach Programs

Sr. Gerard is steadfast in her commitment to service.  “My first and foremost daily 
goal is always to keep an eye on the mission,” Sister explains.  “Surveys and other 
quality assessments are very important.  We always keep a close watch and do very 
well on those, and we must be financially responsible, of course.  But I always integrate 
those important factors – like the spokes of a wheel – with the community service 
mission of Jesus as the hub.”

“Dignity, Collaboration, Justice, Stewardship and Excellence – the values of Dignity 
Health that we express as Humankindness – clearly communicate to our patients,  
our physicians and each other our focus on healing the whole person.”   Sr. Gerard 
takes this focus very much to heart. “In our St. Mary administration we are asked, or  
I should say ‘privileged,’ to be the voice of the voiceless, to reflect the ministry of Jesus 
in our daily work.  I deeply thank everyone who helps and supports us in continuing to 
bring health and well-being to our unique and wonderful Long Beach community.”

In recognition of her dedicated service to St. Mary and the greater Long Beach area, 
Sister was recently recognized with two awards.  She was honored at the Press-Telegram’s 
Amazing Women Gala and Awards Dinner in November, 2014, and was bestowed 
with the Martin Luther King Jr. Peace Maker Award by the Long Beach City Council 
for volunteering in the community and promoting messages of community engagement 
and unity.

Outreach Programs Serve a Diverse Community
In response to unmet health-related needs identified in the community needs assessment 
- a survey we conduct every three years to determine specific needs and underserved 
areas - St. Mary Medical Center provides a wide range of inpatient and community 
outreach and benefit programs to greater Long Beach.  For the most recent calendar 
year, these programs and services were valued at more than $52 million.

Here are some of them:

• Sister Gerard Earls’ Helping Hands Program provides special support  
   during the holiday season to local families and employees in need.

• The Low Vision Center provides free vision screenings to more than 34 public  
   and parochial schools in greater Long Beach, in addition to visionary aids at   
   low cost to those with visual impairment.

• Welcome Baby provides education and support for new mothers from before  
   their babies are born to after they go home from the hospital.  Visiting nurses   
   will also go to homes to provide education on how to take care of newborns.

• Our Mary Hilton Maternal and Child Health Center provides the following  
   services to 4,600 expectant mothers’ baby showers, tours of the Labor & Delivery  
   suites and the neonatal intensive care unit (NICU), breastfeeding classes, child 
   birth education, perinatology services for high-risk pregnant mothers and car seats  
   for low-income patients.

• The Bazzeni Wellness Center provides social/recreation activities, educational    
   programs, and numerous human services to 2,000 seniors.

• The Mobile Care Clinic provides screenings in underserved communities,  
   bringing a team consisting of a health educator, respiratory assistant and nurse  
   practitioner to care for people with asthma and chronic obstructive pulmonary  
   disease (COPD).

• The C.A.R.E Program provides education about HIV prevention and services  
   to people with HIV and AIDS.

• Families in Good Health provides comprehensive social services and access to care.

http://www.careprogram.org
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When the  
Emergency  

Department 
Needed Help 

St. Mary Donors Were There  
to Support Phase One  

Enhancements

Because it is also a Paramedic Base Station, our Emergency Department 
coordinates the paramedic calls for all of the city’s hospitals. Additionally, 
we are the lead Disaster Resource Center for Long Beach and southern 
L.A. County, responsible for coordinating the activities of eight other 
area hospitals in the event of a regional emergency or disaster. 

But our Emergency Department was constructed to accommodate 
45,000 patient visits annually, and we are now caring for more than 
55,000. Annual growth rates are projected at between 2 and 5 percent.

When patients come to an Emergency Department, their medical 
conditions must be assessed as soon as possible.  Their lives often 
depend on it.

Thanks to $800,000, provided by you, our generous local donors – 
including the proceeds of our Charity Golf Tournaments, annual auctions 
and dinner fundraisers – the remodel of the Dignity Health St. Mary 
Medical Center Emergency Department Triage Area is currently  
underway.  The benefits to patients include:

• Existing Emergency Department space will be reconfigured, adding  
   two new patient screening areas. A total of four screening areas will  
   be available to meet our patients’ needs. That will mean:

    ✓ Meticulous medical assessments can take place more efficiently
    ✓ Waiting times can be reduced
    ✓ Patient privacy will be even better protected
    ✓ Stress on patients and their families will be reduced

• Our ER waiting room space will be refreshed to provide a better welcome.

• Access to emergency medical services will be further streamlined by  
   providing a special waiting area for patients who have been admitted  
   to the ER but don’t require immediate care.

• An electronic patient tracking system will smooth the path from ER  
   admission to treatment – and on to any follow-up treatment, further  
   testing or inpatient care, if needed.

• As an added bonus, improved Emergency Department efficiency will  
   reduce health care costs.

“We are grateful to the donor community for making the Phase One 
improvement possible,” says Stephen Shea, MD, Medical Director,  
St. Mary Emergency Department. “Our ER team is reviewing additional  
expansion options to improve patient flow throughout the busy 
department, including a specialized treatment area for our growing 
population of seniors.”

For more information about making a gift to support Emergency Care at 
St. Mary Medical Center, please contact the Development Department 
at (562) 491-9225.

“On behalf of our ER team and most of all – all the patients who 
will benefit from your caring and generosity, THANK YOU.  
Your giving will have a lasting impact on patient care for years 
to come.”- Dr. Stephen Shea   Medical Director, St. Mary Emergency Department

When Long Beach area residents have needed medical assistance quickly,  
St. Mary’s Emergency Department has always been there. As a Level II  
Trauma Center, St. Mary provides one of the region’s most complete range  
of emergency services.  



For 92 years, St. Mary Medical Center has played an important role in the history and growth of Long Beach  
and will continue to provide the very finest medical services, care and technology – while sustaining our tradition 
of compassion and empathy.

The members of Foundation 21 Society help make possible the continuing caring and compassion that was first 
brought to Long Beach by our beloved Sisters of Charity of the Incarnate Word.  It is the Sisters’ inspiration in faith 
that the St. Mary Foundation supporters have always treasured and whose guiding hand will forever rest gently 

on the shoulders of us all.

The Foundation 21 Society is an exclusive group of compassionate St. Mary supporters  
who see healthcare as much more than simply a business or profession.  It is a critical  
community service – always to improve upon and be the best in. Their goal is to help ensure 
that St. Mary maintains its place as a leading provider of comprehensive healthcare in the 
Long Beach region.

“The financial support we receive from caring friends in the Foundation 21 Society helps 
our hospital remain a beacon of excellence to those we serve in the hospital, in our clinics, 
and throughout the community through many diverse outreach programs.” says Terry Geiling.  

“Members receive healthcare updates and invitations to special events including an annual Grand Reception 
held in their honor every September.”

Donors who support the St. Mary Medical Center Foundation Annual Fund with gifts of $500 or more are recognized 
as members of the Foundation 21 Society and receive special benefits. With a gift of $1,000 or more, members are 
recognized at the prestigious President’s Circle level with additional premium benefits.

The Foundation 21 Society includes the Annual Fund support group along with members of the C.A.R.E. 21 Society 
who are dedicated to supporting the hospital’s HIV/AIDS program, Women’s Health 21 Society and Senior Health 
21 Society.  Call the Foundation office at (562) 491-9225 for information.
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Foundation 21 Society

21 Society: 
Supporting the Annual Fund

Terry and Nancy Geiling are  
honored to serve as the Chairs 
of the St. Mary Medical Center 
Foundation 21 Society because 
they strongly believe in St. Mary’s 
mission of providing the best  
possible care for all the patients 
we serve.
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When Arthur Grant, 71, of Lakewood, took one of his 
brisk, four-mile walks in November 2013, he thought 
the sudden, sharp pain in his throat was just from the 
cold air. The pain subsided after he rested, so he didn’t 
worry too much. “It was at the base of my neck, so I 
thought it might be something with my throat,” he says.

When the same thing happened on another cold morning, 
Arthur simply slowed and completed his morning  
routine. But he was somewhat more concerned.

Our Hearts are with yours
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After distinguished and active careers as a U.S. Marine, a steel industry 
press operator and a Los Angeles County Metro Transit police officer, 
physical exertion had never bothered Arthur. He had stayed physically 
active during his retirement and was a longstanding, active member of 
the International Brotherhood of Motorcycle Campers. “No lollygagging 
around the house,” had always been his motto.

Ever since his retirement in 2009, Arthur had seen his wife off to work 
every morning at 5 a.m. “I’ll have breakfast, come out to my work station 
and listen to some Rush Limbaugh,” he says.

Then he would take an invigorating walk.

“The third time I felt that pain, I decided maybe I’d start walking later 
in the morning,” Arthur recalls. “But I still thought it was just cold air 
that was affecting my throat.”

Arthur finally ruled out his cold air theory while putting lights on 
his Christmas tree. “I’d just carried the ladder over to the tree when 
I started getting the same throat pain, but with a lot of huffing and 
puffing, too,” he says.

Arthur made an appointment with his doctor as soon as he finished 
trimming the tree.

Arthur’s primary care physician referred  
him for an electrocardiogram (EKG)  
with cardiologist Stanley Kawanishi, MD. 
That test indicated a partial arterial 
blockage. Dr. Kawanishi scheduled 
Arthur for an angioplasty in the Cath 
Lab at St. Mary Medical Center, where 
a coronary arterial blockage or heart 
valve leakage can be more precisely 
diagnosed.

Often, an interventional cardiologist can 
unblock coronary arteries or replace a 
heart valve using a minimally invasive 
procedure. If the problem is particularly 
complex or extensive, however, it may 
require open-heart surgery.

Dr. Kawanishi assembled a team of 
cardiac specialists before performing 
Arthur’s diagnostic angioplasty. During 
the procedure, Dr. Kawanishi determined  
that Arthur’s case would require open-
heart surgery and he immediately 
turned to cardiac surgeon Alexander 
Stein, MD, who was able to perform a 
quintuple bypass procedure.

“My surgery was on a Wednesday,” 
Arthur says. “On Thursday morning 

I woke up in the St. Mary Intensive Care Unit (ICU). On Friday my 
nurse asked me if I felt like going for a walk and I said, ‘Sure.’ So, she 
got the gown and squeezed it real tight in back of me and had me walk 
just down the hall and back into ICU. On Saturday morning, I went to 
the 7th floor and they had me walking up there, too. And by Sunday 
morning…I went home.”

According to St. Mary Medical Center Exercise Physiologist Tracy 
Scales, who assisted Arthur in the SMMC Cardiac Rehab Center, 
“Arthur enjoyed a textbook recovery and he has largely himself to 
thank for it. He followed the program, never overexerting, and always 
moving forward with his prescribed routine.” Arthur thinks his work

“My surgery was on a Wednesday,” Arthur says. “On Thursday morning 
I woke up in the St. Mary Intensive Care Unit (ICU). On Friday my nurse 
asked me if I felt like going for a walk and I said, ‘Sure.’

cardiac care    icu

Cardiothoracic surgeon Alexander G. Stein, MD, performed a quintuple 
bypass surgery that helped Arthur Grant return to full function.

history had something to do with his quick recovery, as well. “I used 
to sling sheets of steel, pick up a pallet and carry it – heavy, heavy objects,” 
he points out.

After six-weeks of rehabilitation – an hour each Monday, Wednesday 
and Friday that included stretches, hand weights, hand-bicycling and 
treadmill – Arthur graduated from Cardiac Rehabilitation. But more 
than a month earlier, he had already begun planning his trip with the 
International Brotherhood of Motorcycle Campers.

Arthur followed his doctor’s orders and drove a Jeep on that trip, 
instead of his 900-pound Yamaha Royal Star Venture.  But by this 
summer, Arthur Grant should be ready to ride like the wind again.

Interventional cardiologist Stanley K. Kawanishi, MD, 
diagnosed and immediately referred Arthur Grant to 
Dr. Stein for surgery.
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Munzer Nurse Scholar Program  
Goes to Work

“I had never even been in a hospital before I had my first child,” 
Tiarra explains. “But when I was in that hospital room alone, the 
nurse took such good care of me. She was like a mother to me 
and just made me feel so comfortable and safe. That’s when I 
decided that was what I wanted to do, too.”

But she knew it wouldn’t be easy to finance her education.  
Fortunately, there was a scholarship opportunity ideally suited 
to Tiarra.

St. Mary Medical Center Foundation’s Munzer Nurse Scholar 
Program provides scholarships to students in the Long Beach 
Community College Associate Degree Nursing Program.

“I filled out an application as soon as I heard about the program,” 
Tiarra says. “There was no doubt that I was going to take advantage 
of that opportunity.”

Each year, a committee comprised of St. Mary physicians,  
employees and board members chooses five Munzer Scholarship 
recipients from among a large pool of applicants, based on both 
academic and mission-oriented criteria. A total of $50,000 is 
distributed annually to assist qualifying Munzer scholars with 
tuition, books, uniforms and other program costs.

The nursing program was challenging at times for Tiarra. But 
the Munzer scholarship fund helped her find the time to study 
hard and spend quality time with her children, while also doing 
excellent work in the classroom and on the hospital units.

Another Munzer scholarship recipient was inspired by her own 
experience as a patient at St. Mary. Shay Easley says, “The  
wonderful care and support I received from the nurses and the 
Sisters at the hospital helped me feel comfortable about taking 
care of my child when I got home. I was a single, expectant mother –  
so young and so alone. Their compassionate care motivated me to 
be able to give back and to do the same for someone else someday.” 

After the birth of her son, Ms. Easley worked in various  
administrative health care positions, eventually becoming a 
manager. She raised her son, remarried and had a second son, 
who is now nine years old. But her dream of becoming a nurse 
never died. Thanks in part to the Munzer scholarship, it finally 
became possible for Shay to pursue the nursing dream she had 
never forgotten. 

“I think the hardest part for me in the nursing program was shifting 
back into the role of a student, after have worked in managerial 
roles for years. Taking orders instead of giving them isn’t always 
that easy,” Easley says with a smile.

The only post-graduation requirement for Munzer Nurse Scholar 
Program recipients is that they remain on the St. Mary Medical 
Center nursing staff for at least two years. 

Shay Easley earned her associate certification in September and 
is now working on her Bachelor’s Degree in Nursing while working 
as a nurse in the float pool at St. Mary. She covers a variety of 
hospital departments and on all shifts. “My ultimate goal is to work 
full-time in the Emergency Room,” she explains. “That isn’t an 
easy spot to get. But I can wait. In my experience, good things 
are always worth waiting for.”

Tiarra Barerra says, “I totally recommend the Munzer Nurse 
Scholar Program to anyone. Nursing school was tough, but I’m 
really proud. I’m kind of a ‘finished product’ now. I feel like I 
can break out of that mold of single parent where people think 
you can’t accomplish anything important in life just because you 
have kids to take care of. I’m a nurse, now. I’m really a nurse!”

Between 2009 and 2014, St. Mary Medical Center has been  
privileged to employ a total of 27 Munzer Nurse Scholars.  
We look forward to providing opportunities for many more  
dedicated and talented nurses like Tiarra and Shay in 2015 and 
for many years to come.

Pictured are nurse scholar students  
Nataliya Balashova and Keith Seaman.

Tiarra Barerra, a 27 year-old single parent with two children, graduated  
from the Long Beach Community College Associate Degree Nursing  
Program in June of 2014.  
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Giving Saves Lives

Your Giving Saves Lives

Thanks to the generosity of thousands of individuals, businesses and private foundations, 
we have been able to make major improvements to equipment, facilities and healthcare 
programs.  Your generous 2013/14 philanthropic support has provided funding for 
numerous other programs including:

If you made a gift to St. Mary Medical Center in 
recent years, that gift very likely saved someone’s 
life.  Charitable donations from our community 
and grateful patients play a vital role in providing 
our families, friends and neighbors access to 
expert life-saving care and comprehensive services. 

Equipment and Facility Improvement
• New anesthesia machines for the Surgery Department
• Patient Lifting Devices
• Remodel of Cardiac Rehabilitation Department

Training the Next Generation of Caregivers
• Medical Doctors in Internal Medicine Residency Program
• UCLA Residents in the Emergency Room
• C.O.P.E. Nurse Scholarship Program Students

Community Outreach
• C.A.R.E. HIV/AIDS program and Food Pantry
• Helping Hands Fund
• Mobile Unit Cardiac Screenings
• Diabetes Education
• Maternal New Baby Education
• Senior Falls Prevention Program
• Low Vision Optical Aid Program
• Long Beach Trauma Recovery Center
• Community Health Education for Families

Charitable donations to the Annual Fund at St. Mary Medical 
Center play a critical role in improving patient care and supporting 
our extensive outreach of care throughout the community.  
 
For more information about making a gift, please contact  
the Development Department at (562) 491-9225.

http://www.dignityhealth.org/stmarymedical/community-benefits/mobile-clinic
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‘When I Am an Old Woman’... 
Can be a busy, busy time...

“I’m a survivor of both breast and kidney cancer,” Liz shares. “My breast cancer has been in remission for  
17 years, following treatment at St. Mary. And my metastasized kidney cancer has been controlled well enough 
for me to live an active, enjoyable life, thanks to surgery and an initially aggressive and then innovatively less 
disruptive, long-term chemotherapy regimen. I have been one of the very fortunate ones, thanks to the care  
I received at St. Mary and at Pacific Shores Medical Group Cancer Center.”
 
And Liz Lucas has given back to St. Mary Medical Center. She has dedicated countless hours of service and 
provided generous financial support to the medical center. Liz served as chairperson of the St. Mary Medical 
Center Foundation Board (2001 to 2003), served on the hospital Community Board (2007 to 2009) and also was 
chair of the Foundation 21 Society. She is now an emeritus member of the Foundation board and frequently 
participates in Foundation activities.
 

“Warning, When I Am An Old Woman,” the beloved poem 
by Jenny Joseph, appears on many of the lovely greeting cards 
and gift items Elizabeth “Liz” Lucas creates. It playfully  
describes the sense of freedom of our “golden years,” a period 
of life which Liz, herself, might not have lived long enough 
to enjoy.
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Philanthropic Giving

In 2005, Liz started the Justice Campbell and Elizabeth Lucas Family 
Educational Fund. A portion of that fund helped toward the purchase 
of St. Mary’s second digital mammography unit in 2013. A patient 
room was named in honor of Liz’s husband, Justice Campbell Lucas, 
who also was a strong supporter of St. Mary, serving for many years 
on the Board of Directors.  Former Long Beach Mayor Eunice Sato 
named a hospital room in Liz’s honor.
 
In addition to her financial and leadership support, Liz has provided 
the hospital with gifts of her own fine art. Two inspiring calligraphy 
pieces are on display at St. Mary – one on display in the Sisters’ Dining 
Room, and the other in the new mammography center’s foyer, in honor 
of the late Dr. Vincent Esposito. Other pieces of her work are in the 
Pacific Shores Medical Group’s treatment center. 
 
Liz’s latest St. Mary project is her creation of embellished visors for 
cancer patients to wear during treatment. She also produces a line 
of “What Cancer Cannot Do” products that offer encouragement to 
individuals battling the disease.

Liz has been good to St. Mary Medical Center in so many ways, and 
for this she credits as her inspiration Sister Alphonsus Tallon, who 
dedicated 70 years of her life to the patients of St. Mary’s.
 
“Sr. Alphonsus would come to my room when I was recovering from 
breast cancer surgery and she always took my hand, saying that I must 

be tired, and asking if she could get me a healthy snack or a soda,”  
she recalls. “I would always just think that she must be the one who 
was tired after so many years of service to so many people.”
 
Liz decided she wanted to leave a lasting legacy for the medical center by 
making a gift from her estate, becoming a member of the Sr. Alphonsus 
Tallon Circle of Philanthropists, a giving circle that recognizes those 
who have provided for St. Mary in their estate plans.  “As a charter 
member of the Sr. Alphonsus Circle, I would simply encourage everyone 
to keep St. Mary Medical Center in their hearts and support this hospital 
in any way they can. St. Mary’s has taken wonderful care of the  
community of Long Beach for so many, many years. It’s nice to be able 
to do something that will help impact others for years to come.”
 
As an artist and entrepreneur, Liz is an inspiration to others.  She was 
first granted exclusive publishing rights in 1984 to the copyrighted 
poem, “When I Am An Old Woman.” Since those early years, the 
“When I Am An Old Woman” product line has expanded to include 
prints, T-shirts, sweatshirts, purple tote bags, framed quotations, 
plaques, magnets, decorative boxed note cards, snack trays and other 
gift products, all featuring the entire poem. More than two million 
copies of Elizabeth’s original card have been sold, which goes to show 
that one is never too old to have fun and succeed!

Plan Your Legacy Today… 
and Receive Fixed Income for Life!
You can receive fixed income for life while creating a legacy to support important  
community programs and services at St. Mary Medical Center through a Charitable  
Gift Annuity (CGA).

Here are the benefits of a Charitable Gift Annuity:
• Provides financial security for you and/or a loved one with regular fixed income payments for life,  
   at a high rate of return.
• Can be funded with a gift of cash or stock of $10,000 or more.
• A portion of your annuity payments may be treated as tax-free income.
• Receive an immediate charitable tax deduction, usually in excess of 50% of the gift amount.
• If funded with appreciated securities, no upfront capital gains tax is due.
• Only a portion of your capital gains will be reportable, and the tax will be spread out over your annuity payments.
• Fixed, reliable income helps offset the risks of the stock market.
• CGAs are easy to create – the agreement is a simple two page contract between you and St. Mary.

Gifts Anyone Can Make:
You can make a planned gift to St. Mary Medical Center Foundation in a number of ways: 

• Retirement Plan: Naming St. Mary as the beneficiary of your Life Insurance Policy or your IRA.

• Retained Life Estate: This allows you to gift your home to St. Mary and continue to live in it,  
   and receive an immediate and significant charitable tax deduction. 

• Bequest Gifts: By including St. Mary in your estate plans, your gift will create a legacy in your/or a loved  
   one’s name that will provide for the future needs of the medical center and support the ongoing needs of  
   our patients.

For more information on CGA rates or to request a free, no obligation personal gift illustration, 
please contact Linda J. Rahn, CFRE, Director of Gift Planning at the St. Mary Foundation at  
562-491-9225 or via email at: Linda.Rahn@dignityhealth.org. You can also use our confidential  
on-line gift planning tools at our website at: https://www.planyourlegacy.supportstmary.org.

https://www.planyourlegacy.supportstmary.org
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$50,000+
The Ackerman Family Fund  
   of the CA
Estate of Richard Blackwell
Mr. Donald E. Johnson
Estate of Stephen R. Sandberg
Estate of Viola R. Schmitt

$10,000+
Anonymous
Mrs. Jo Ann Clark
Estate of Marietta Elliott Davis
Mrs. Janet Esposito
Mrs. June Gault
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Kaleff, Jr.
Mr. Lani Kono
Ms. Josephine Molina  
   & Ms. Heather Rudy
Estate of Martha L. Olsen
Ms. Christie Peck
Dr. & Mrs. Stephen R. Shea
Mr. J. David Shlemmer & 
Mrs. Virginia P. Shlemmer**
Estate of Norbert E.  
   Vogelbacher

$5,000+
Mrs. Loraine Ackerman
Dr. Mindy Aisen
Mr. Louis J. Cassani &  
   Honorable Joan Comparet  
   Cassani
Dr. & Mrs. Chester Choi
Mrs. Jeanne Coughlin**
Mr. Stephen Dodge
Dr. Nabil Elsayad
Mrs. Filomena Esposito
Dr. & Mrs. William J. Hanley
Honorable Matthew M.  
   Hernandez & Dr. Dolores F.  
   Hernandez
Jewels
Ms. Patricia J. Kennedy
Mr. & Mrs. David M. Lalonde
Assembly Member Bonnie  
   Adler Lowenthal, (Ret.)
Ms. Sharon A. McNealy
Mrs. Bettye Lanae Mitchell**

Mr. & Mrs. George M.  
   Murchison
Dr. Usha Rani K. Reddy
Mr. & Mrs. Vern D. Schooley
Mrs. Eileen Steigerwald
Mr. & Mrs. Morton Stuhlbarg
Mrs. Barbara S. Van Alstine
Mr. & Mrs. Robert R.  
   Waestman
Dr. & Mrs. Mike Walter

$1,000+
Dr. & Mrs. Barry Allswang
Mrs. Helen Apostle
Mr. & Mrs. Garrett P. Ashley
Dr. Donald P. Ashley**  
   & Mrs. Rosemary Ashley
Mr. Brendan T. & Mrs. Ruth  
   P. Ashley
Ms. Badia Y. Baayoun
Mrs. Muriel G. Benedict
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis M. Benko,  
   C.P.A.
Ms. Alisa M. Berci
Mrs. Irene Berkley
Dr. Faustino Bernadett
Mr. & Mrs. Robert N. Berube
Mr. Keith V. & Mrs. Joan C.  
   Black
Mr. Mike Blaho
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Bluemel
Mr. Gary Boettcher
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy M.  
   Bojeczko
Mr. Robert F. Bokern
Mrs. Marilynn A. Bonzer
Mr. M. Bruce Bradley  
   & Ms. Mary Forbes
Dr. Mason Bragg
Mr. Todd Michael Buchner  
   & Mr. Cory Stupy
Dr. Andrew C. Burg  
   & Dr. Kip Taylor Burg
Mr. Bruce K. Busch
Mr. & Mrs. Frank E. Chapman
Judge & Mrs. Richard F.  
   Charvat
Dr. & Mrs. Tony T. Chi

Mr. Leon J. & Mrs. Pacita  
   Choiniere
Mr. John & Mrs. Mary Cliby
Mr. Thomas G. Cole
Ms. Jane C. Conoley
Mr. & Mrs. Chris R. Conway
Mrs. Beverly Culbertson
Dr. & Mrs. Torin Cunningham
Mr. Gary De Long  
   & Mrs. Dawna De Long
Dr. Jerome De Vente  
   & Dr. Catherine Diamond
Dr. & Mrs. Dominic  
   DeCristofaro
Mr. & Mrs. Terence M.  
   Dedeaux
Dr. Harley & Mrs. Sallie Deere
Gov. & Mrs. George  
   Deukmejian
Chief Dave & Mrs. Kathy A.  
   Dollarhide
Minnie Douglas, Ed.D., R.N.
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Dunn
Mr. Damon J. Dunn
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen M. Dunn
Dr. Duc Duong
Ms. Jane M. Eddy
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Edwards, Sr.
Mr. Adolf K. Eitner
Mrs. Barbara S. Ellis
Mr. Thomas L. Enders  
   & Mr. Donnie Garner
Dr. & Mrs. Michael J. Esposito
Ms. Pamela A. Fair
Ms. Cheryl Lackman  
   Feinberg & Mr. Ron Solomon
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Fisk
Mr. David Foltz  
   & Ms. Roxane M. Carvajal
Ms. Margarite Fox
Mr. Robert E. & Mrs. Martha  
   Fronke
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Furlow
Mr. Drew A. Gagner
Ms. Lani E. Garcia
Mr. & Mrs. Terry Geiling
Mr. Max Gorin
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip B. Greer

Mr. & Mrs. Rick L. Grossman
Mr. & Mrs. John E. Groth
Mr. Miguel A. & Mrs. Jodi  
   Gutierrez
Mr. & Mrs. Dave C. Hanley
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin P. Hanley
Mrs. June Harriman
Mr. & Mrs. Richard D. Haughey
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Haughey
Dr. Barry N. Heller  
   & Mrs. Jill Lerner
Mr. Gabriel Hernandez
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Higgins
Mrs. Nancy Higginson
Dr. Lisa A. Hopkins
Mrs. Harriett A. Ibbetson
Dr. M. George Jayatilaka
Mr. Thomas D. Jenkins
Mr. John G. Katz  
   & Mrs. Kit G. Katz
Mr. Alexander Kramer
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald J. Lalonde
Mr. Alan Lang  
   & Mr. Patrick Rass
Mr. C. Robert & Mrs. Audrey  
   Langslet
Ms. Gladys Leipersberger
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene L. Lentzner
Ms. Lillian S. Lew  
   & Mr. Prany Sananikone
Dr. & Mrs. J. Marvin Lieblein
Mrs. Elizabeth H. Lucas
Dr. Robert Lugliani
Ms. Diane E. Mansfield
Dr. & Mrs. Harry Marinow
Dr. & Mrs. William H.  
   Marmion
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Maulhardt
Mr. & Mrs. David Meade
Mr. Joseph M. Medlin
Dr. Manish Mehta
Mr. & Mrs. Henry J. Meyer
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Minnie
Dr. Sameer D. Mistry
Ms. Tonya Moore
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel W. Munzer
Mrs. Rudolph J. Munzer
Ms. Deborah Murray

Mrs. Mary M. Nejdl
Mrs. Virginia G. Oleen
Mr. James L. Osteen
Mr. Rich Patla
Mr. Robert Patton
Mr. & Mrs. Daryl S. Phillips
Ms. Dina L. Poppleton-Smith
Mrs. Luzviminda P. Pulido
Mr. & Mrs. Allan R Rahn
Mrs. Lynette Rausch
Ms. Noriann L. Readdy
Ms. Margaret Ross
Mr. Richard Michael Rowin
Dr. William W. Russell  
   & Dr. Laura A. Russell
Mr. Curtis N. Ryan  
   & Mr. Mark Quintana
Dr. Irene Fong Sasaki  
   & Dr. Ned T. Sasaki
Mr. Kurt Schneiter*
Mr. Jeffrey M. Schoonover
Mr. Woody Sides
Dr. Douglas A.  
   & Mrs. Nan C. Smith
Ms. Gina Smith  
   & Mrs. Dorene Smith**
Dr. & Mrs. Vannarith So
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Spiziri
Dr. James & Mrs. Emma P.  
   Stewart
Chief & Mrs. Joseph Stilinovich
Mr. & Mrs. William Stuart
Mr. & Mrs. Rocky Suares
Dr. Jacob Sweidan
Mr. Ronald J. Sylvester
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Thome
Dr. Kimly Tran
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher W.  
   Tucker
Mr. Anthony Robert Tyo
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Ursano
Mr. Leo J. Vander Lans &  
   Honorable Judith Vander  Lans
The Vant Family
Mr. & Mrs. Alden Wadleigh
Mr. & Mrs. John T. Wagner
Mr. & Mrs. Loyd V. Wilcox
Mrs. Margaret Wimer

St. Mary Medical Center Foundation’s 
Honor Roll of Donors 2014
Each year at this time, we reflect on the generosity of our donors without whom much of the vital work of St. Mary Medical 
Center would not be possible.  In 2014, more than 2,500 generous individuals, families, foundations, organizations and 
businesses contributed to help fund new equipment, lifesaving programs, and community benefit programs.  We are 
pleased to recognize our valued 2014 annual donors and extend our heartfelt appreciation to all who have given support 
to St. Mary Medical Center.  Your continued support makes an important difference.  Thank you.

We have made every attempt to accurately list these gifts. If we have made an error, please accept our sincere apologies and 
inform our office.

Annual Giving Honor Roll:
Annual Giving support is crucial to helping St. Mary Medical Center continue to deliver exceptional health services.  
Every gift, no matter the size, is deeply appreciated.  Due to space limitations in our newsletter, our listing recognizes 
gifts of $250 or more contributed between January 1 and December 31, 2014.  Listing includes gifts paid (not pledged) - 
and includes charitable support from gifts at our special events.  

**Indicates deceased in 2014
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Mr. Henri V. Winters  
   & Mr. Gary J. Michovich
Dr. & Mrs. Sandy Witzling
Ms. Becky A. Yourex

$500+
Mr. Russ & Mrs. Glizelda  
   Aalberg
Dr. & Mrs. Seymour Alban
Dr. Marcia Alcouloumre  
   Senteno & Mr. David Senteno
Anonymous
Anonymous
Mr. Arthen A. Antes
Ms. Cybill Aros
Ms. Deborah Arroyo
Ms. Dianne L. Atwood
Mr. Ardel G. Avelino
Mr. & Mrs. J. Jack Bamberger
Mr. Michael D. Barber
Mr. Ron Barhorst
Mr. Charles Baron
Mr. Craig D. Bartlett
Ms. Tammy L. Basile
Mr. Jose L. Bautista
Mr. Charles J. Bell
Ms. Sheryl A. Bickel
Mr. John C. Blasco
Ms. Deborah M. Bohnlein
Mr. Russell L. Boschetti  
   & Mr. Mitchell T. Stath
Mr. Erick Bostrom  
   & Mr. Scott Drury
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Brennan
Mrs. Lynn Brooks
Mr. Walker L. Brooks
Mrs. Michelle R. Bryant
Mr. Michael Buitron
Ms. Cristina S. Canaria
Ms. Leanne M. Cannon
Ms. Tiffany N. Cantrell
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas R.  
   Cappannelli
Ms. Elena Capps Vance
Ms. Laura M. Cargill
Mr. Donald J. Carlos
Mr. Steve Carrick
Ms. Mary Jane Cassara
Ms. Martha E. Cisneros
Ms. Michelle L. Cooper
Mrs. Marian M. Cormie
Mr. Gabriel Covarrubias
Mr. & Mrs. Frank J. Covarubias
Mr. W. Curtis Cover
Mrs. Evelyn F. Cozens
Ms. Pat Crosby  
   & Ms. Ellen S. Ward
Mr. Randy & Mrs. Mona Cruz
Dr. & Mrs. Leonard P. Cutuli
Dr. S. Leonard Cutuli, Sr.**  
   & Mrs. Diane Cutuli
Mrs. Gail L. Daly  
   & Mr. Paul Daly
Dr. Anthony Nasser  
   & Dr. Marianne Dano
Dr. Jyoti S. Datta  
   & Dr. Nona Datta
Ms. Kari A. Davis Scott
Mrs. Pat Dedeaux
Ms. Celestino L. Del Rosario
Mr. Brian K. Deshler
Dr. & Mrs. Richard H.  
   Docherty
Dr. Andrei Dokukin
Mr. Patrick Doonan  
   & Mr. Paul Thompson
Mr. Thomas Dorich
Mr. Rick N.  
   & Mrs. Valli S. Diffee
Ms. Velga Dravenieks

Mr. Peter Drazba  
   & Mr. Keith Kennedy
Sister Gerard Earls
Ms. Kimberly Eclarino
Dr. William Eddy
Mr. Robert H. Elkins
Ms. Sara Erskine
Mr. Joseph Esparza
Ms. Jenna S. Failla
Mr. Eddie Felix
Matthew D. Fischer, Esq.
Ms. Susan L. Flaming
Mr. Timothy H. Flaming
Dr. Frank M. Flowers, Jr.
Ms. Floribeth O. Fortaleza
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Foster
Ms. Lindsay R. Gervacio
Mr. & Mrs. Johnny D. Gibson
Porter Gilberg
Mr. & Mrs. Hal J. Gillis
Dr. & Mrs. Everett H. Given
Ms. Stephanie Ann Glass

Dr. & Mrs. Stanley J. Goldberg
Mr. & Mrs. Hector R. Gomez
Mrs. Noemi Gomez
Ms. Irene Gonzales
Mr. Kenneth & Mrs. Ivy  
   Goolsby
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Graham
Mr. George A. Graham
Mr. & Mrs. Robert P. Graham
Ms. Lavanda A. Gregory
Mrs. Therese M. Groth
Mr. Lorne H. Grummett
Brian K. Haack, CCP
Mr. & Mrs. David R.  
   Haberbush
Ms. Michi L. Hackie
Ms. Nancy A. Hampton
Mr. Ike H. Hancock
Ms. Maureen E. Harris
Mr. James C. Hartman
Mr. James S. Hayes  
   & Ms. Cathy Keig

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth R.  
   Henderson
Ms. Lillian A. Herrera
Mr. Bil Hicks
Marie Laure Hinton, Ph.D.
Mr. Darren A. & Mrs.  
   Catherine A. Hirokawa
Dr. Mark & Dr. Janet K.  
   Holdych
Mr. & Mrs. David Hood
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. Houston
Mr. Martin D. & Mrs.  
   Cynthia Howard
Ms. Kathy Hughes
Mrs. Ghislaine Iliff
Mr. Gregory J. Jeffers  
   & Mr. James Bigelow
Mr. & Mrs. Francisco Jimenez
Ms. Shirley M. Johnston
Ms. Kori D. Jones
Mrs. Ruth Padway Kaller
Mr. Dan H. & Mrs. Valerie A.  

   Kamikubo
Ms. Jennifer J. Kato
Ms. Carolyn E. Kenny
Mr. Peter L. Keo
Mr. Chuck & Mrs. Victoria D.  
   Kinsman
Mr. Paul B. Klapka  
   & Mr. Richard Baronsen
Mrs. Louise Kohler
Mr. Kengo & Mrs. Mary  
   Kushigemachi
Ms. Vimar Laohavichien
Mr. Thomas M. Lees
Mr. Walter Little
Mr. Robert Livingstone
Mr. Michael Lizarraga
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Logan
Mr. Paul T. Lovely
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph G. Lozano
Ms. Matilide G. Lucero
Ms. Maureen E. Lucey
Mr. Michael A. Lucki

Mr. Max L. & Mrs. Tracy A.  
   Lundahl
Mr. David C. Luth
Mr. Frank C. Mackprang
Dr. & Mrs. Hong Thanh Mai
Ms. Paulette Marks
Mr. Michael D. Marshall
Ms. Diane L. Martin
Ms. Susan R. Martinez
Mrs. Pamela L. Martin
Ms. Karen A. Matthews
Mr. Daniel J. McCartan
Ms. Karlyn M. McGarry
Ms. Martha A. McMahon
Mr. William C. McMorran
Dr. Ajay G. Meka
Mr. Michael G. Mercado
Mr. William & Mrs. Linda L.  
   Mowrey
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Munch
Ms. Shirley A. Murtaugh
Ms. Joi Nadal

Dr. Michael Nava
Mrs. Gail P. Newland
Ms. Nina J. Oberst
Mr. & Mrs. Dan O’Callaghan
Ms. Jeaneen O’Hern-Ponce
Dr. David Okuji
Mr. Brian Olsen
Mr. Ryan Orr
Mr. Kenneth S. Orr  
   & Mrs. Suzanne Lane Orr
Mr. Miguel A. Ortiz
Mr. Walter C. Ozawa
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan C. Pablo
Mr. William E. Paige
Mr. Vincent Payne
Ms. Catherine M. Pearce
Mr. Steve C. Pearce
Mr. Tony Peckham  
   & Mr. Jim McEvilly
Ms. Lauren L. Peiser
Mr. Phillip H. Penn
Dr. & Mrs. Stanley E. Pepek

Robin Perry, Esq.
Ms. Dee C. Peterson
Ms. Suzanne J. Photenhauer
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Piazza
Mr. Justin Potier
Mr. Rodolfo Puentes
Ms. Jocelyn D. Racela
Mr. Steven Rawls
Jo Yvette L. Reyes, N.P.
Dr. & Mrs. Lewis Rosenberg
Mr. Eric L. Ross, Sr.
Mr. William R. & Mrs. Pat Ross
Dr. Lawrence & Mrs. Linda  
   Rubin
Ms. Kathleen A. Ryan
Mr. Scott Ryan
Mr. Ramon J. Salas-Sarmiento
Ms. Ma Guia Sarmiento
Ms. Cheryl A. Sasse
Mr. James J. Sauser**  
   &  Mrs. Sharon Sauser
Mr. Jack Scharringhausen
Mr. & Mrs. Tony L. Schiavoni 
Ms. Mary K. Sellers
Ms. Alison J. Sells
Mr. David Sholkoff
Ms. Deborah A. Silver
Dr. & Mrs. Timothy Simmons
Ms. Deborah J. Smith
Ms. Linda Snavely
Ms. Gina Snow-Des Roches
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Speizer
Mrs. Julie St. John
Mr. Robert K. Stanton
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Lynn  
   Stearns
Dr. Sarah Strube
Mr. Jeff Tagleaferri
Dr. Song N. Tan  
   & Dr. Terpsi Tan
Dr. Jeanne A. Tapia  
   & Mr. Salvador Tapia
Mr. Billy W. Taylor
Mr. Elwood Taylor
Ms. Gina L. Terrell
Dr. & Mrs. Francis J. Thornton
Mr. Tom D. Tokunaga  
   & Mr. Bryan K. Noble
Patricia A. Toliver, Ph.D.
Ms. Katherine Toyama
Ms. Bonnie Underwood
Mr. Gary Urban
Ms. Katrina G. Valenzuela
Mr. Miguel A. Valenzuela
Mrs. Naomi Vanley
Ms. Marianne Venieris
Mr. Matt Vigil
Mr. Ernie D. Villado
Mr. Carl Viola
Mr. Robert M. Vomero
Ms. Tara B. Voss
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Leslie J.  
   Wahlstrom
Mr. Harold Way
Ms. Kathie S. Wayland
Susan Wellborn, N.P.
Mr. David Whitaker  
   & Mr. Roger Barker
Ms. Deborah D. White
Ms. Wendy R. Wilson
Mrs. Ronnell A. Wilson-Nichols
Mrs. Ying Ying Lo Wu
Ms. Virginia M. Wynne
Mr. Roberto A. Young
Mr. Wynell Lowe Yow  
   & Ms. Margaret Ann Slavin 
Ms. Lupe Zarate
Mrs. Angie J. Zarifes
Ms. Maria A. Zendejas

From left to right: Center stage at the 2014 St. Mary Auction and Dinner are Mike Walker, PhD, chair of the Foundation 
Board of Trustees, Julie Knabe, Sister Gerard Earls, Vice President, Mission Integration, and Los Angeles County Board 
Supervisor Donald Knabe.  Donald and Julie Knabe were honorees.  
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$250+ 
Ms. Caryl M. Akamichi
Mr. Arturo Alarcon
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Mary Jo  
   Albert
Mr. Carl Allen
Ms. Violet N. Allotey
Ms. Evangeline S. Almalvez
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Amalfitano
Mr. Erich P. & Susan E.  
   Anderson Wise, Esq
Ms. Poh Koon Ang
Dr. Christopher Angemi
Mr. John P. Arroyo
Ms. Pamela K. Arundel
Ms. Margie Ashley
Mrs. Mercy A. Baltazar
Ms. Rhonda L. Banks-Moore
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Berkson
Ms. Donna B. Betts
Mrs. Marilyn Russell Bittle
Mr. & Mrs. George Boyadjieff
Mr. Gary Brubaker
Ms. Sherry Cabebe
Mrs. Janet L. Carfi
Ms. Mary Carley
Mr. Paul J. & Mrs. Sandra D.  
   Carter
Ms. Rose T. Castillo
Ms. Evelyn D. Cerezo
Mr. Jimmy M. Chao
Mr. William C. Chihak
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald G. Corwin
Ms. Mary E. Crocker
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Crowley
Mr. Burt & Mrs. Diana Cutler
Ms. Laiza Davis
Ms. Linda P. Drummond
Mr. Brad Duerre  
   & Mr. Brad Miyasato
Ms. Sherri A. Duncan
Ms. Fradeena R. Durham
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald L. Ehlers
Mrs. Joyce A. Elliott
Ms. Mercedes P. Esperanza
Mr. & Mrs. Leslie V. Esposito
Mr. Delas Emitz Evans
Mr. Patrick A. Felipe
Dr. Brian D. Fong
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Gamm
Ms. Sheril L. Garzon
Ms. Heidi Gatbonton
Mrs. Georgina  
   Gatewood-Shaw
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Giedlin
Ms. Shari Glenn
Ms. Marilyn Gloriani
Ms. Maria N. Gomez
Ms. Maricela Goodman
Ms. Rebecca Gorban
Ms. Kimberly J. Greer
Mr. & Mrs. Sheldon Grossman
Ms. Veronica Guerrero
Mr. Joseph G. Guevarra
Ms. Phuong L. Guzman
Ms. Christina Hall
Mr. Jeffrey T. Hall
Ms. Keisha M. Harris
Ms. JoAnn Harvey
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Hearn
Mrs. Erin P. Hegedus
Mr. Mauricio Hernandez
Ms. Molly Hickman
Mr. James A. Hogan
Ms. Juliet D. Hontiveros
Ms. Lisa J. Hughes
Ms. Yolanda James
Mrs. Ellen F. Jaramillo
Mr. Gene & Mrs. LeAnn  
   Johnson

Mr. Robert & Mrs. Nancy A.  
   Johnson
Mr. Wade C. Johnson, Esq.
Mr. Luis E. Jornacion
Ms. Dia Kaesman
Mrs. Anjana Karki
Ms. Margaret B. Karwisch
Mr. Johnny L. Keo
Mrs. Audrey J. Kinney
Ms. Crystal Klewein
Ms. Michelle M. Koh
Ms. Chhey Kong
Mr. Daniel L. Krych
Ms. Achelle Lara
Mr. Ralph L. Lee
Ms. Irma Leon
Dr. & Mrs. Michael O. Liff
Ms. Chan P. Lim
Ms. Mary Dolores Lobina
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Nancy Louie
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick W. Mais
Mrs. Mary A. Mallon-Chavez

Mr. Rommel Manarang
Ms. Evelyn Martins
Ms. Tammie K. McCans
Mr. Ryan & Mrs. Gwen  
   McCormick
Mr. David D. McCulloch
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce B.  
   McGregor
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Martha R.  
   McNaughton
Mrs. Cheryl A. McNulty- 
   Wolczanski & Mr. John  
   Wolczanski
Mr. & Mrs. Sean McWhorter
Patricia A. Meier, N.P.
Ms. Martin N. Miller
Dr. Audrey Mok
Mr. Joshua Mons
Mr. & Mrs. Ambert M. Moore
Ms. Cassandra Moran
Mr. & Mrs. Al Moro
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Morris
Mr. & Mrs. Saleem Naber
Dr. Akbar Nassiry, M.D.
Mr. Thanh-Cam T. Nguyen
Mr. & Mrs. Albert W. Niemi
Ms. Pauline Nierris

Mr. & Mrs. John H. Nyquist
Mr. Wilfredo Del Mundo &  
   Mrs. Maria Genevir Oconer 
Del Mundo
Dr. Beverly O’Neill
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph P. Orozco
Ms. Lydia L. Ortega
Ms. Penelope O’Toole
Ms. Herlinda Pacheco
Ms. Krizelle S. Padilla
Dr. Manuel J. Pardo Cobos
Mr. & Mrs. Charlie Parkin
Mr. David Paul
Ms. Blanca E. Pena
Mr. Joel Murrilo  
   & Mrs. Veronica Pena
Mr. Braden James Phillips
Ms. Janet P. Pluma
Ms. Cynthia M. Radcliffe
Mr. Kyle B. Radue and  
   Mrs. Dawn M. Radue
Dr. Neill Ramos

Ms. Stephanie F. Redd
Ms. Arlene Reynolds
Mrs. Belita S. Roberts
Mr. Daniel Roberts
Mr. William N. Robinson
Ms. Joyce Romero
Ms. Courtney G. Rowin
Mr. Alekhine P. Sabalo
Mr. Joseph L. Salazar
Mr. Thomas Salerno
Ms. Kathryn D. Sanders
Mr. Oscar Sarto
Mr. Bill & Mrs. Tracy S. Scales
Mrs. Suzanne J. Schiavoni
Michele Seckington, N.P.
Mr. Jeremy R. Shadrick
Mr. Todd R. Sheets
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Norma  
   R. Shipp
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur F.  
   Simonson
Ms. Charlotte J. Skidmore
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Smith
Mr. Paul St. John
Dr. & Mrs. Keith D. Stamler
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher  
   Steinhauser

Mr. & Mrs. Mike Strok
Mr. & Mrs. Byron Tatti
Ms. Heather Teran
Mr. Monin Thoeung
Ms. Doris Topsy-Elvord &  
   Mr. Ralph Elvord
Ms. Edna L. Transon
Ms. Carmencita G. Trinidad
Ms. Esther Valdovinos
Mr. Raymond C. Vara
Ms. Michelle M. Venable
Rev. Dr. Mary L. Walton
Ms. Patricia Warren
Ms. Sandra L. Welke
Mr. Brian M. Wilson
Mr. Ronaldo E. Yolo
Mr. Hatem B. Youssef

2014 FOUNDATION 
DONORS

Archstone Foundation

Carrie Estelle Doheny  
   Foundation
The California Endowment
Earl B. and Loraine H. Miller  
   Foundation
Evalyn M. Bauer Foundation
First 5 LA
The FOCUS program of  
   Gilead Sciences, Inc.
Harbor Community Benefit  
   Foundation
John Gogian Family Foundation
Keesal, Young & Logan  
   Foundation
Long Beach Rotary  
   Scholarship Foundation 
The Martin A. & Clairese  
   Clancy Foundation
The Medline Foundation
The Pearl Foundation, Inc.
The Port of Long Beach
QueensCare 
The Ralph M. Parsons  
   Foundation 
Ross Family Legacy Foundation
The Rudolph J. & Daphne A.  
   Munzer Foundation 

St. Mary Medical Center  
   Foundation
Susan G. Komen Foundation,  
   Los Angeles County Affiliate

2014 ORGANIZATION 
DONORS

100 Black Men of Long Beach
About Low Vision, Inc.
Accountable Health Care IPA
Advanced American College,  
   Inc.
Andy Street Community  
   Association  
Beta Pi Sigma Sorority, Inc.
California State University  
   College of Health &  
   Human Services
Cheer Los Angeles
The Charity of Choice  
   Foundation
The Children’s Institute, Inc.
City of Long Beach
Community Hospital of  
   Long Beach
COPE Health Solutions
County of Los Angeles
Drag Queen Bingo
Friends of Long Beach  
   Fire Fighters
Ganz U.S.A., LLC
The LGBTQ Center of  
   Long Beach
Long Beach Area Convention  
   & Visitors Bureau
Long Beach City College
Long Beach Lesbian & Gay  
   Pride, Inc.
Long Beach Outlaws
Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church
Out & About Long Beach
PeerView Institute for  
   Medical Education
Pride Real Estate  
   Professionals
Religious Sisters of Charity
Shoreline Frontrunners  
   of Long Beach
Sisters of St. Joseph of Cluny
St. Bartholomew Council  
   of Catholic Women
St. Mary Medical Center Guild
St. Mary Medical Center  
   Labor and Delivery
St. Mary Medical Center  
   Medical Staff
St. Mary Medical Center  
   Medical Staff Executive 
Theta Alpha Omega Chapter
United Way of Los Angeles
Verbum Dei High School
Wells Fargo Community  
   Support
West Coast University

2014 BUSINESS  
DONORS

Advanced Parking Services, Inc.
Asian Umbrella Cafe
Baja Sonora
Barefoot Wine
Beacon Pointe Advisors
Bergkvist, Bergkvist & Carter
Bo-beau Kitchen & Roof Tap
The Breakfast Bar
The Brit
The Broadway Bar

From left to right: Celebrating victory at the 2014 Charity Golf Tournament are Luciann Maulhardt presenting the 
Vincent Esposito Trophy to Danny Bonin, Dr. Jim Murray and John Sawicki.  Also pictured are Dr. Michael Esposito 
and his son Marc Esposito.  Not pictured is golf team member Brandon Murray.
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Buono’s Authentic Pizzeria
Cafe Ambrosia
California Pizza Kitchen
Capital Group Co.  
   Charitable Foundation
Century Villages at Cabrillo
Christensen & Auer
Club Ripples
Coach Matching Gift Program
Coffee Cup Cafe
Consilium Associates
Dedeaux Properties /  
   Dart Entities
Deere, LeMay, Duong &  
   Mansour Neuroscience 
Edison International  
   Employee Contribution  
   Camp
Ell Capital Management, Inc.
Eyetech Low Vision  
   Solutions, Inc.
Family Pharmacy
Farmers & Merchants Bank
First Choice Bank
Fuego
Fulwider Patton LLP
Hamburger Mary’s
Hannibal Industries, Inc.
Hot Java
IBM Matching Gift Program
IVA Funds
Kafe Neo
Kyocera-Mita America, Inc.
La Parolaccia Osteria Italiana
La Strada Italiano
La Traviata Restaurant
Lazard Freres & Co. LLC
Lazy Acres Market
Liberty Ambulance
Lola’s Mexican Cuisine
Long Beach Emergency  
   Medical Group, Inc.
Lyon Communities
Magic Lamp Grill
Managed Resources, Inc.
Michael’s on Naples  
   Ristorante
Mom 365
The Mineshaft
Naples Rib Company
New Life Beginnings, Inc.
Original Park Pantry
Otis Elevators Company
Pacific Healthcare IPA  
   Medical Associates Inc.
Pelican Products Inc.
Perry Undem LLC
Phillips Steel Co.
ProHealth Partners  
   A Medical Group, Inc.
Rick & Brian’s Cafe
Saratoga Research &  
   Investment Management
Silver Fox
Signal Hill Petroleum, Inc.
St. James Investment Company
State Fish Company, Inc.
The Schulten Group of  
   Wells Fargo Advisors
Sweet Water Saloon
Therapy Zone
Toyota Motor Sales, U.S.A., Inc.
Union Bank
Vaughan Nelson Investment  
   Management
Vino & Cucina

Generous Gifts Made 
In Loving Memory 
and in Honor of:

St. Mary Medical Center invites 
the community to make  
donations in memory or in  
honor of family members, 
friends, physicians and  
caregivers who deserve special 
tributes.  Memorial and tribute  
gifts are ideal for commemorating 
the passing of a loved one, 
friend or colleague; celebrating 
a birthday, anniversary or 
special event; or honoring a 
special physician, nurse or 
caregiver in appreciation for 
exceptional care.

In Loving Memory of:

In memory of Maria Gomez  
   Alarcorn
Ms. Maria Alarcon

In memory of Mogul & Mary 
Andries
Mr. & Mrs. Roger Andries

In memory of Donald Philip 
Ashley, Ph.D.
Mrs. Rosemary Ashley
Mr. Brendan T. & Mrs. Ruth  
   P. Ashley
Ms. Elaine Capozzoli
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn D. Cook
Mr. Jeefrey C. Davey
Mr. & Mrs. Kent F.  
   Driesbock
Ms. Cheryl Lackman Feinberg  
   & Mr. Ron Solomon
Ms. Cynthia R. Greer
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Hagen
Mr. James S. Hayes  
   & Ms. Cathy Keig
Ms. Nancy Anne W. Hertzog
Ms. Deborah A. Hughes

Mr. Wayne Kaplan
Ms. Peggy Karavanich
Ms. Carolyn E. Kenny
Mr. Marnos Lelesi
Mr. & Mrs. John Lepick
Mr. Frederick Lorenzen
Mrs. Mabel Lorincz
Ms. Marga Jean Martin
Mrs. Bobbie G. Montes
Mr. & Mrs. James T. Mullen
Mr. & Mrs. Albert W. Niemi
Dr. David Okuji
Mrs. Virginia G. Oleen
Ms. Betty Ann Ougland
Mr. James Sartain
Mr. Norman E. Saulnier &  
   Mrs. Anne Brand-Saulnier
Ms. Rachel Schwenn
Ms. Andrea Sears
Mr. & Mrs. Edward W. Sheridan
Mr. & Mrs. Leon Shoag
Ms. Cindi Smith

Mr. & Mrs. Christopher  
   Steinhauser
Ms. Laura Tanner
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Tutson
Mr. Anthony Robert Tyo
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Weiland
Ms. Virginia W. Wilky
Ms. Jeanne S. Williams
Ms. Karen S. Williams
Ms. Kim Wright

In memory of Cecile Barbeau
Mr. & Mrs. Donald M. Watt

In memory of Belle M. Beadles 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul A. Sullivan

In memory of James Benedict,  
M.D.
Mrs. Muriel G. Benedict

In memory of Jack F. Briscoe
Mr. & Mrs. Robert A.  
   Stratton, Jr.

In memory of Thomas L. Buhl,  
   M.D.
Mr. Juan Copat

In memory of C. C.  
   Calescibetta, M.D.  
Dr. & Mrs. Chester Choi
Dr. & Mrs. Michael O. Liff

In memory of Orville W. Cole,  
   M.D.
Mr. Thomas G. Cole

In memory of Thomas  
   Coughlin, M.D.
Mrs. Jeanne Coughlin

In memory of Mila R. Delara
Mr. Russ & Mrs. Glizelda  
   Aalberg
Ms. Laura S. Dixon
Mr. Antonio & Ms. Rebecca  
   L. Dominguez
Ms. Maureen E. Harris
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Nancy  
   Louie

Ms. Londa P. Meas
Ms. Diana M. Myers
Ms. Kathleen M. O’Malley
Ms. Ilabelle P. Orpilla
Ms. Mollicah Ouklore
Ms. Patricia Warren

In memory of David M. Dergo
Anonymous
Ms. Karen Harrington
Mr. & Mrs. John Holt

In memory of Louise M. DuVall
Ms. Cheryl Lackman Feinberg  
   & Mr. Ron Solomon

In memory of Joan Finney Eddy
Ms. Amy Brown
Ms. Mary Jane Cassara
Ms. Cheryl Lackman Feinberg  
   & Mr. Ron Solomon
Dr. & Mrs. William J. Hanley
Hannibal Industries, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Paul C. Hoffman
Ms. Diane E. Mansfield
Mr. Ian C. Menzies & Ms. L.  
   Kathleen Stephenson
Mrs. Virginia G. Oleen

Mr. Mike & Mrs. Barbara  
   Sentovich
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur F. Simonson
Mr. & Mrs. John Stephenson
Mr. Melvin Michael Vukcevich
Ms. Melinda Wolfe

In memory of Irma C. Eitner
Mr. Adolf “Ade” K. Eitner

In memory of Jerome S. Ellner
Mrs. Mary A. Mallon-Chavez
Ms. Eleanor F. Mannke
Ms. Ann N. Peterson
Ms. Tammy Sturge

In memory of Vincent  
   Esposito, M.D.
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Amalfitano
Mr. & Mrs. Francisco Jimenez

In memory of Rolland Fandrich
Mrs. Evelyn F. Cozens

In memory of Robert Reed Gault
Mr. Paul Auriemma
Mr. & Mrs. Robert N. Berube
Dr. & Mrs. William J. Hanley
Ms. Diane Harpe
Ms. Laurie A. Jones
Mr. Mark Krask  
   & Mrs. Anita Krask
Ms. Diane E. Mansfield
Ms. Diane E. McGarry
Ms. Marjorie L. Myers
Xerox Corporation

In memory of Michael A.  
   Gonzales
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher M.  
   Gonzales

In memory of Patrick Haskett
Mrs. Evelyn F. Cozens

In memory of Bernie L. Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Robert N. Berube
Ms. Diane E. Mansfield

In memory of Tau  
   & Hsi-Shing Lowe
Mrs. Ying Ying Lo Wu

In memory of Edward Lum
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Mah

In memory of James & Sally  
   Malone
Dr. Kimly Tran

In memory of Jeannie Martinez
Mr. Alfonso Martinez

In memory of James A.  
   McDonald
Mr. & Mrs. Richard E. Blough

In memory of Eileen Melanson
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas F. Collins

In memory of Sam Mendoza, Sr.
Mr. Mario E. Padilla
 
In memory of Robert A. Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Hearn

In memory of Bettye Lanae  
   Mitchell
Mrs. Marilynn A. Bonzer

From left to right: Enjoying the Annual Foundation 21 Grand Recognition Reception at MOLAA in September 2014 
are longtime members Kathryn Lieblein, Rocky Suares, Julie Suares and Marvin Lieblein.
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In memory of Johnny Moore
Ms. Margie Ashley

In memory of Robert A. More
Mrs. Norma J. More

In memory of Bonnie Jean  
   O’Toole
Ms. Penelope O’Toole
Mr. Norman E. Saulnier &  
   Mrs. Anne Brand-Saulnier

In memory of Abe Pena
Mrs. Evelyn F. Cozens

In memory of Fred Phelps, Sr.
Mr. Tim Stieg
Mr. James W. Uht

In memory of Ewald W. Rahn
Ms. Diane E. Mansfield

In memory of Raymond Price
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel M. Freyer
Ms. Pearl M. Lane

In memory of Krish  
   Ranasinghe
Ms. Sachini Ranasinghe

In memory of Joan Ryan
Mr. Scott Ryan

In memory of Hisako Sanchez
Mr. & Mrs. Truman R.  
   Chamberlain
Mr. Kengo & Mrs. Mary  
   Kushigemachi

In memory of Beatrice Seelgen
Mrs. Barbara S. Ellis

In memory of Virginia P.  
   Shlemmer
Mr. & Mrs. Robert N. Berube
Mr. & Mrs. Edgardo I. Diaz
Mr. James W. Dooley, Jr.
Mr. Adolf K. Eitner
Mrs. Filomena Esposito
Farmers & Merchants Bank
Ms. Cheryl Lackman Feinberg  
   & Mr. Ron Solomon
Dr. & Mrs. Everett H. Given
Mr. N. Matthew Grossman
Dr. & Mrs. William J. Hanley
Ms. Diane E. Mansfield
Dr. & Mrs. William H. Marmion
Ms. Dixie Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Saleem Naber
Mrs. Virginia G. Oleen
Judge & Mrs. Robert W. Parkin
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Patterson
Ms. Jacqueline Phillips
Mr. & Mrs. Allan R Rahn
Mr. Kurt Schneiter
Mr. Ralph Shapiro  
   & Mrs. Karen Parsons
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Shimotsu
Ms. Katherine Toyama
Mr. James Vironda
Mr. & Mrs. Robert R. Waestman
Mr. & Mrs. John Wetherholt

In memory of Pastor Calvin Sills
Ms. Margie Ashley

In memory of Margaret  
   Morrison Smith
Mrs. Evelyn F. Cozens

In memory of Angelica Solis
Ms. Barbara A. Walker

In memory of Mary D. Thomas
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas R.  
   Cappannelli
Mr. & Mrs. John L. DiCarlo
Mrs. Louise A. DiCarlo
Ms. Lucy DiRocco
Mr. & Mrs. Louis L.  
Dominguez
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Emerson
Mrs. Filomena Esposito
Dr. & Mrs. Michael J. Esposito
Mr. & Mrs. Philip John Felando
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Haughey
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Maulhardt
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Nizetich
Ms. Gloria M. Radmilovich
Ms. Clara Rubino
State Fish Company, Inc.

In memory of Norbert E.  
   Vogelbacher
Mr. & Mrs. Robert N. Berube
Mrs. Jo Ann Clark
Ms. Diane E. Mansfield
Mrs. Virginia G. Oleen

In memory of John Weinberg
Mrs. Lauralyn Thompson

In memory of Herman Ybarra
Ms. Esperanza Ybarra
 

In Honor of:
In honor of Jamie Apolinar
Ms. Maria Theresa  
   Bregendahl
Ms. Jeanne J. Feck

In honor of Rosemary Ashley
Mr. James S. Hayes  
   & Ms. Cathy Keig

In honor of your anniversary  
   Donald & Rosemary Ashley
Mr. Brendan T. & Mrs. Ruth  
   P. Ashley

For the birthday of Donald &  
   Rosemary Ashley, Ph.D.
Mr. Brendan T. & Mrs. Ruth 
P. Ashley

In honor of Youssef Awad, M.D.
Ms. Evelyn E. Weathers

In honor of Rose Mary  
   Berman, M.D.
Ms. Lisbeth A. Alvarez
Mrs. Ruth Padway Kaller

In honor of Ron Carlson
Capital Group Co.  
   Charitable Foundation

Corporate Charitable Giving  
   Department 

In honor of Stuart A. Chalfin, M.D.
Mrs. Ruth Padway Kaller
Mr. Gerard A. Scholz
Ms. Christiane M. Yarden

In honor of Jyoti S. Datta, M.D.
Mr. Clarence Huizenga

In honor of Clayton B. DeJong,  
   M.D.
Ms. Merilyn D. Brisson
Ms. Helen E. Gingerich
Mrs. Betty Lou Hayter
Mr. Victor T. Sarich
Mr. Gerard A. Scholz
Mr. & Mrs. John T. Wagner

In honor of Robert Ellis
Mrs. Barbara S. Ellis

In honor of Sassan Farjami, M.D.
Ms. Maria Teran

In honor of Peter P. Ferrera, M.D.
Mrs. Ruth Padway Kaller
Mrs. Kau Siphoeun

In honor of Rory J. Friedman,  
   D.P.M.
Mrs. Ruth Padway Kaller
Mr. Esmeraldo S. & Mrs. Eva  
   Celia M. Talastas

In honor of Thomas C. Gates, M.D.  
Mr. Brendan T. & Mrs. Ruth  
   P. Ashley

In honor of John J. Guarino
Curtis Kaiser, Esq.

In honor of Hubert M. Gulak, M.D.
Miss Helga Fultheim

In honor of Mauricio J.  
   Heilbron, Sr., M.D.

Dr. & Mrs. William H. Marmion

For the birthday of Joseph W.  
   Holliday
Mr. Donald Lee Paul Apodaca
Mr. Jay Axup
Mr. Claude Berry
Mr. John C. Blasco
Mr. Greg Buchler
Mr. Pedro Carbajal-Madrid 
& Mr. Adrian Guzman, Jr.
Mr. Mark L. Carlson
Mr. Bryan L. Chachere
Mr. John Dillinger
Mr. Glenn Ronald Ducat
Mr. Brad Duerre  
   & Mr. Brad Miyasato
Mr. Ernest E. Escobedo
Mr. Richard C. Fahrni
Mr. Daniel V. Favero
Mr. Gordon L. Forester, Jr.
Mr. John C. Goya
Mr. Jeffrey T. Hall
Mr. Bil Hicks
Mr. Michael Klyde

Mr. Douglas P. Lane
Mr. James N. McCabe
Mr. George R. Miller
Mr. Michael J. Noll
Mr. David Paul
Mr. Allen Perlstein
Mr. Lester Pincu
Mr. Victor L. Roller
Mr. Bruce L. Russell
Mr. Curtis N. Ryan  
   & Mr. Mark Quintana
Mr. Gary G. Spake
Mr. Tom D. Tokunaga  
   & Mr. Bryan K. Noble
Prof. Andrew B. Vaca 
Mr. Jay R. Villarreal
Mr. Roger L. Vandermeer
Mr. Anthony P. Vitrano  
   & Mr. Frank Zuber
Mr. Henri V. Winters  
   & Mr. Gary J. Michovich

In honor of Rodolfo Ibarra, M.D.
Ms. Winifred Carter

In honor of James A. Jengo, M.D.
Mrs. Ruth Padway Kaller

In honor of Amarjeet Kapoor,  
   M.D.
Mrs. Nancy Metz Rodriguez

In honor of Stanley K.  
   Kawanishi, M.D.
Mr. Ronald L. Creighton

In honor of your wedding  
   Mr. Paul B. Klapka &  
   Mr. Richard Baronsen
Ms. Marie Chio
Ms. Nita Chrysler
Ms. Robin Mainardy

In honor of Irene P. Leech, M.D.
Ms. Jean R. North
Ms. Annette C. Sims

In honor of Ruth A. Lorico
Mrs. Noemi A. Lorico

In honor of Robert Lugliani, M.D.
Mr. Fabiola T. Francois
Ms. Eileen Nelson
Mr. Voskan Stambolian
Mr. & Mrs. Richard C.  
   Van Vooren
Mr. Melvin Michael  
   Vukcevich

In honor of Thomas E.  
   McCloy, M.D.
Mr. Clermont Rodrigue
Mr. David Selvy
Mr. Luis & Mrs. Rosano  
   Tapia

In honor of Audrey Mok, M.D.
Mrs. Betty Lou Hayter

In honor of Gonzalo  
   Montalvan, M.D.
Mr. George E. Johnson

In honor of Minh N. Nguyen, M.D.
Mr. Brian Kien
Mr. & Mrs. Much Nguyen

In honor of Nimesh Pathak, M.D.
Sakhon Ouk

From left to right: Gathering with supporters of the St. Mary C.A.R.E. Program, Patrick Doonan, Ron Sylvester and 
Miguel Guitierrez at the C.A.R.E. to Dine kickoff celebration at the Long Beach Museum of Art in August 2014.
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In honor of Jeffrey C. Roth, D.O.
Mr. Zeno Dettmer

In honor of Roger Samawi, M.D.
Mrs. Barbara J. Blackwell
Ms. Maria Teran
Ms. Earline Tomlin
Ms. Sylvia A. Wright

In honor of Teresita Saylor, M.D.
Ms. Thu Thuy T. Nguyen

In honor of Philip S.  
   Schauweker, D.P.M.
Mrs. Gloria Corso

In honor of Stephen R. Shea, M.D.
Dr. & Mrs. William H. Marmion

In honor of David R. Singer, M.D.
Mr. Brendan T. & Mrs. Ruth  
   P. Ashley
Ms. Juneal Lamb-Liddi
Mrs. Florence C. Magree
Mr. & Mrs. John J. McConnell

In honor of Danny Solis
West Coast University

In honor of St. Lucy Catholic  
   Church
Ms. Marie O’Donnell

In honor of Alexander Stein, M.D.
Mr. George E. Johnson
Mr. Brian Kien

In honor of N. Simon  
   Tchekmedyian, M.D.
Mr. Brendan T. & Mrs. Ruth  
   P. Ashley
Mrs. Elizabeth H. Lucas

In honor of Greta A. Wanyik, M.D.
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis M. Benko,  
   C.P.A.
Ms. Rosemary Harks
Ms. Denise N. Jacobs
Mr. Esmeraldo S. & Mrs. Eva  
   Celia M. Talastas

The Sister Alphonsus 
Circle of Philanthropy

The Sister Alphonsus Tallon 
Circle of Philanthropists  
recognizes and honors those 
individuals who have provided 
for St. Mary Medical Center in 
their estate plans which may 
include wills, trusts, insurance  
policies, annuities, real estate, 
charitable trusts or gift  
annuities.  Chartered in 2011, 
the Circle of Philanthropists 
was appropriately named after 
Sister Alphonsus Tallon in 
honor of her seventy years of 
dedicated service and spiritual  
healing, as a nurse and 
spiritual leader to thousands 
of individuals whose lives she 
touched at St. Mary. We honor, 
recognize and thank the  
generous benefactors listed 
below who are leaving a legacy 
that will extend beyond their 
lifetime, providing for the margin 

of excellence in programs and 
services at St. Mary Medical 
Center.  We are truly grateful 
for their gifts!

Dr. & Mrs. A. S. Abbasi
Mrs. Helen V. Bazzeni
Mr. & Mrs. Robert N. Berube
Mrs. Marilynn A. Bonzer
Ms. Lillie M. Bray
Ms. Kathleen Burke
Mr. Donald J. Carlos
Mrs. Jo Ann Clark
Dr. Brian M. Cleary
Mr. Maurice Cohn
Mr. Thomas G. Cole
Mrs. Beverly Culbertson
Ms. Louise Cunningham
Dr. & Mrs. Dominic  
   DeCristofaro
Mrs. Betty A. Eastman-Todd
Mrs. June Gault
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen T. Glass
Dr. & Mrs. William J. Hanley
Honorable Matthew M.  
   Hernandez & Dr. Dolores F.  
   Hernandez
Mr. Perry L. & Mrs. Maureen  
   C. Herwood
Mrs. Nancy Higginson
Mrs. Ghislaine Iliff
Mr. Gordon James
Mr. Donald E. Johnson
Mrs. Ann King
Mr. Mike Kohl & Mr. Steve  
   Warden
Mr. C. Robert & Mrs. Audrey  
   Langslet
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene L. Lentzner
Mr. Irwin Edward Leventen
Mrs. Elizabeth H. Lucas
Mr. Allen F. & Mrs. Anita L.  
   Manley
Dr. & Mrs. William H. Marmion
Mr. Elmer McClintock
Dr. Thomas E. McCloy
Mrs. Joann P. McDonald
Mrs. Ernestine McManus
Mrs. Cheryl A. McNulty- 
   Wolczanski
Ms. Thu Thuy T. Nguyen
Mrs. Virginia G. Oleen
Ms. Elena O. Papini
Mrs. Shirley E. Perrin
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel H. Ridder
Mr. Duane L. Rose
Mrs. Eunice N. Sato
Mr. Ralph L. Seifer
Mr. J. David Shlemmer
Ms. Gina Smith  
   & Mrs. Dorene Smith**
Mrs. Eileen Steigerwald
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Stricklin
Mr. & Mrs. Rocky Suares
Mrs. Pienita S. Tio
Mr. Anthony Robert Tyo
Mr. & Mrs. Alden Wadleigh
Mr. & Mrs. Robert R. Waestman
Mr. & Mrs. John T. Wagner
Mr. & Mrs. John C. Wallace
Mrs. Elaine Winston
Mr. David Zepeda
**Deceased

ESTATES

Estate of Esther E. Allen
Estate of Lucille E. Aniol
Estate of Frank C. Antonovich

Estate of Joseph A. Ball
Estate of Dorothy Da Valle  
   Benzini
Estate of Ann Virginia Bishop
Estate of Richard Blackwell
Estate of Herta Blaine
Estate of Cecilia C. Brown
Estate of Regina N. Bryant
Estate of Nancy Ann Buonocore
Estate of Ella Mary Carlstedt
Estate of Robert P. Carson
Estate of Franca Cavaliere
Estate of Genevieve K.  
   Cebulski

Estate of Ruth H. Comarr
Estate of Gertrude Conroy
Estate of Lucille Consiglio
Estate of  Contreras Family
Estate of Florence E. Courte
Estate of Charles Culver, Jr.
Estate of Marietta Elliott Davis
Estate of Jessie C. Denning
Estate of Randolph O. Dietrich
Estate of Richard Dorr
Estate of Emma Martha Eberli
Estate of Genevieve Elkin
Estate of Gordon Ellis
Estate of Dorothy B. Erickson
Estate of Robert E. Haire  
   & Nelle B. Haire
Estate of Viola R. Schmitt

Estate of RoseMary Feldman
Estate of Neil & Ann Fitzgerald
Estate of Catherine Fleming
Estate of Evangeline Garibay
Estate of Robert Reed Gault
Estate of Shirley Naoma Gillis
Estate of Paul Glass Jr.
Estate of Jesse L. Green
Estate of Mary N. Greer
Estate of Major Mary Ann  
   Grossnick, Ret.
Estate of Florence Grubbs
Estate of Nona Gutzeit
Estate of Mattie G. Harker

Estate of LaVina A. Harper
Estate of Cliff & Jean Hassie
Estate of Warren E. Hertenstein
Estate of Heinz K. Herzig
Estate of Lorraine R. Heyerick
Estate of Strickland J. Holeton  
   & Dorothy M. Holeton
Estate of Edwin W. Hyka
Estate of Helen Jameson
Estate of Milton M. Kaplan
Estate of Jeffrey N. Katzoff
Estate of Deveda K. Kaufman
Estate of Rev. Msgr.  
   Christopher J. Kennedy
Estate of Ruby B. Kirste
Estate of Erhardt Klug
Estate of Ardell F. Kneeland

Estate of Martha Ruth Krause
Estate of Mabel C. LaForce
Estate of Albert P. Lang
Estate of Mary L. Leach
Estate of George Fredrick Lewis
Estate of Marion P. Lilly
Estate of Vivian Mains
Estate of William Morris Mandl
Estate of Mary Alice McGovern
Estate of Dorothy L. Metzger
Estate of Julia R. Minton
Estate of Louis C. Mirabile
Estate of Lucille E. Nandell
Estate of Christine O’Shea
Estate of Martha L. Olsen
Estate of Florence M. Olsen
Estate of John & Jane Parr
Estate of Mary DeVaney  
   Pecharich
Estate of Lucille F. Peckham
Estate of Eugene C. Peckham
Estate of Mike Phelps
Estate of Henry S. Poitras
Estate of Joseph S. Polizzi
Estate of John W. Porter
Estate of Clarence William  
   Powell
Estate of Msgr. Michael  
   Desmond Quinn
Estate of Francis D. Reider #3
Estate of Francis D. Reider #4
Estate of Jack & Joanne Reilly
Estate of Tony L. Riolo
Estate of Amelia Z. Rogers
Estate of Samuel G. Rogers
Estate of Katherine &  
   Gardner Roth
Estate of Mina Rubin
Estate of Stephen R. Sandberg
Estate of Ruth M. Sawyer
Estate of Raymond Schafer
Estate of Anna Schlunke
Estate of Jacob Schmidt
Estate of William Hart  
   Slaughter
Estate of Florence R. Smith
Estate of Gerard A. Smith
Estate of Florence Snow
Estate of Robert L. Spencer
Estate of Ethel Spencer Totten
Estate of Leona Stanton
Estate of R.K. Summy
Estate of Tater Takahashi
Estate of Hazel Thompson
Estate of Malcom D. Todd
Estate of Marie E. Van Pelt
Estate of Norbert E.  
   Vogelbacher
Estate of Dorothy L. Walsh
Estate of Vivian Warinner
Estate of Nathalie A. Wartain
Estate of Norma V. Wynkoop
Estate of Clyde E. Young

Estate donors Donald Carlos and Eileen Steigerwald at the April 2014  
luncheon for members of the Sister Alphonsus Circle of Philanthropy.
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St. Mary Medical Center Foundation
Board of Trustees

Chairman
Mike Walter, Ph.D.

Vice Chairman and Treasurer
Paul J. Carter

Corporate Secretary
Mort Stuhlbarg

Faustino Bernadett, M.D.
Sister Mary M. Bulmer, CCVI
Mr. Louis J. Cassani
Mr. Tony Chavez
Honorable Joan Comparet-Cassani
Mr. Michael Dene
Minnie Douglas, Ed.D., R.N.
Mr. William L. Edwards, Sr.
Cheryl Lackman Feinberg, Esq.
Mr. Richard J. Foster
Mr. Robert E. Fronke
Mr. Terry Geiling
Judge Richard Goul
Mr. Robert P. Graham

Mr. Kevin Higgins
Mr. John W. H. Hinrichs
Mr. Martin D. Howard
Mr. Michael C. Jensen
Mr. Edward J. Kaleff
Mr. Matthew L. Kinley
Mr. David M. Lalonde
Mr. Eugene L. Lentzner
J.  Marvin Lieblein, Pharm.D.
Mr. Robert Livingstone
Robert Lugliani, M.D.
Mrs. Luciann Maulhardt
Mr. David Meade
Mr. Henry J. Meyer
Mr. Mark J. Mills
Mr. Daniel W. Munzer
Mr. George M. Murchison
Mr. Christopher R. Pook
Mr. Drew F. Satariano
Mr. J. David Shlemmer
Mr. Daniel Slater
Ms. Gina S. Smith
Mr. Mark Speizer
Mrs. Eileen Steigerwald

Mr. Rocky Suares
Mr. Jason Traut
Mr. Peter Ursano
Mr. Leo J. Vander Lans
Mr. Robert R. Waestman

Foundation President
Drew A. Gagner

Ex-Officio Member and
St. Mary Medical Center  
President/CEO
Joel Yuhas

Wherever the art of medicine  
is loved, there is also a love of  
humanity.  Hippocrates




